GRRP CLUB BOARD MEETING DECEMBER 6, 2021
Meeting called to order at 5:35 PM.  
Present were Bob DaBakey, Eric Vincent, Lee McCormick, Dan Kuipers, Cam Zwart, Vern Bouws, James Mertes and Larry Logsdon.  Additionally three guests Terry Dunnon, Martin Urbanski, and Fred Young (American Legion) were in attendance.
Minutes from the November 1, 2021 meeting were read and approved.

Treasure’s Report

Report given by Lee McCormick indicating balance of $29,864.07.  
Committee Reports 

Membership – no report.
Pistol – Eric Vincent reports WMPL has two matches scheduled in December followed by fourteen weeks of competition.
Air Rifle - Vern Bouws indicated there are 6-7 people shooting Monday afternoons.
Rifle – Cam indicated GVSU Team is meeting Tuesday and Thursday evenings.  January, 2022 will begin league shooting.
Building – no updates regarding heating system check.
Juniors –  Will begin meeting twice a month and meet at 10:30 A.M.  James will have assistance to help with Juniors.
Presidents Report – Please refer to New Business
Old Business

PARA Contact – Discussion with decision to table submit at this time.

Guns owned by Ron Carr is being discussed with Ron Carr Family.  Some of the guns are currently used by Juniors.  Same applies to .22 ammo used by them.

Used brass is being handled by Lee McCormick.  Lead ingots has not been addressed as to future.

4H – In order to work with 4H Youth as an instructor, specific training and background checks are required.  Cam Zwart has established a list of individuals interested in the training.  Class will be held in Spring, 2022.
Woman On Target – Discussion regarding certification to teach the class.  Still need to determine logistics.  Subject tabled.

Electronics Targets – At a previous meeting, the Board had approved the targets be allowed for use in February, 2022 at Junior Olympics in Lansing. Concern expressed by Terry Dunn regarding liability if damaged and recommend we not allow them to be used outside GRRPC.  Motion made but no support.  Subject was tabled for further discussion at a later meeting.

Club Web Site – James Mertes indicated a person has been identified that is a professional and can help us redesign our web-site.

Club Calendar Access -  James Mertes is checking this item and will be sure both Cam and Lee have access.

Club Newsletter – Discussion concerning development.  Our new Membership & Promotion Chair Marty Urbanski will look into this.

Lead Removal – There are two or three individuals interested in removing lead from range.  Removal could take place in two weeks.  Costs to club to be determined.  Motion made and approved, Lee McCormick will handle this matter and report back to Board.
New Business

Acting President Bob DaBakey recommended we fill the position of President and asked if there were volunteers.  Cam Zwart offered to run.  Lee McCormick was also nominated but due to him holding Treasures position declined to run. Motion made to submit Cam’s name as President and approved.  At that point Cam took over as President and will complete the term held by past President, Ron Carr.
Fred Young (American Legion) wants his chapter to get involved with GRRPC.  He will investigate getting a couple people to assist with the youth program. 
The GRRPC position of Membership and Promotions has been open for a period of time.  Club discussed and club member Martin Urbanski offered to fill the remaining term of this office.  Motion made to accept Martin as Chair and Board approved. 
Meijer State Games are approaching in early 2022..  Effective December 6, 2021 this has been named Ron Carr Memorial.  This will be held February 19t, 2022.  Cam Zwart will act as the Director.  Eric Vincent will act as the Range Officer.

Junior Sectionals will be managed by Cam.

Orion Pistol Team – Larry Logsdon reported plans for 2022 team.  Motion made for GRRPC to pay 2022 entry fee of $100 for the team.  Motion approved by Board.
CPL Classes – Lee McCormick will be the contact person for each of the individuals conducting classes at GRRPC.
Some of the insurance currently covering GRRPC will be expiring end of year.  Lee McCormick is investigating other sources.

NRA Grand submitted by Cam Zwart.  Awards will be in Spring, 2022.

Caledonia typically has a group shooting at GRRPC and would like approval to use the range every Sunday beginning January 2nd – February 13th from 3 to 4:30 P.M.  Permission approved without a motion.
Terry Dunn presented a plaque recognizing Ron Carr and suggesting it be mounted for review by club members.  The club also has another plaque recognizing Bill Woodruff.  Both plaques will be mounted within the club building.  Location to be determined.

Motion made to review existing club By-Laws.  Motion approved and team of Larry Logsdon, Bob DaBakey, and Lee McCormick will conduct the review and report findings and recommendations back to the full Board.

Next Board meeting scheduled for January 3, 2022 at 5:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 7: 30 PM. 

Respectively submitted,

Larry Logsdon

Secretary

